

ASSOCIATED STUDENTS

UNIVERSITY OF OREGON EUGENE

DEPARTMENT OF INTERCOLLEGIATE ATHLETICS

March 3, 1941

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Basketball Coach University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

I have written to Harold Olsen asking if there was anything to do as a member of our committee in the NCAA playoffs. He suggests that I might attend the Western play-offs on March 21 and 22 on the way to New York. I will not be able to attend the final game on March 29 as we are leaving San Francisco on March 28 with our basketball team for a trip to Honolulu, and I will have to fly back from New York. I shall be glad to get in a day or so ahead of time if there is anything I can do to help. I understand the play-offs are in Kansas City, although some newspaper accounts state that they are to be held at University of Kansas. Please let me know definitely and also if you would like to have me there early to help with arrangements.

Best regards.

Yours sincerely,

Howard Hobson

Basketball Coach